

GARY R HERBERT Governor

SPENCER J. COX Lieutenant Governor

Utah Department of Health Executive Director's Office

Joseph K. Miner, M.D., M.S.P.H., F.A.C.P.M. Executive Director

Marc E. Babitz, M.D. Deputy Director

Nate Checketts Deputy Director Director, Medicaid and Health Financing

MEMORANDUM

Date: April 7, 2020

From: Joseph K. Miner, MD, MSPH, FACPM Joseph K. Winer, MD General Jefferson Burton

To: All healthcare partners performing lab tests for COVID19

The reporting of lab test results in a timely fashion to the appropriate individuals and/or agencies has always been important. Every agency that performs laboratory testing has established reporting systems to assure that this is done. This includes the importance of entering the appropriate results into the State's Epitrax system.

Now that we are dealing with the COVID19 pandemic, there is a need for a more comprehensive lab reporting system to assure that results for COVID19 tests are received by all parties with a need to know.

To this end, we would like to encourage the reporting of all COVID19 lab test results through the Utah Health Information Network (UHIN) in addition to reporting to Epitrax. This request is consistent with the reporting and data exchange of other healthcare information that is already done through UHIN, in addition to billing information.

